
September 25, 2016 

Liturgical Roles 

Mon. September 26 HR        8:00 am   Mass 
Servers:  Jadin Davis, Brandon Miller 
————————————————————————–————— 
Tues. September 27 HR     8:15 am   Mass 
Servers: Cory Sullivan, Dakoda Moore, Scott Walden 
————————————————————————–————— 
Wed. September 28 HR         12:05 pm  Mass 
Servers:  Adult Server 
————————————————————————–————— 
Thurs. September 29 SP   8:00 am  Mass 
Servers:  Adult Server 
————————————————————————–————— 
Fri. September 30    HR      8:00 am  Mass  
Servers:  Rylin Davis, Taylor Ott 
———————————————————————————–—— 
Sat. October 1  HR      4:30 pm  Mass 
Servers: Rami Casebolt, Abigail Largent, Morgan Rempfer 
Lectors:  Laura Wilker, Kelly Wilker  
Extraordinary Ministers of Communion:   
Lori Brown, Adele Walls, Jason Brown, Colette Dugan,       
Angie Brown, Deacon Marty, Peg Larkin, Dianne Engel 
————————————————————————–————— 
Sun.  October 2  HR       8:00 am  Mass 
Servers:  Ross Henschen, Dakoda Moore, Lexi Rammel 
Lectors:  John Rammel, Andy Rammel 
Extraordinary Ministers of Communion:   
Jane Bertke, Virg Bertke, Mark Homan 
————————————————————————–————— 
Sun.  October 2   SP     9:30 am  Mass 
Servers:  Matthew Schultz, Griffin Schwartz 
Lector:    Linda Lunz 
Extraordinary Ministers of Communion:   
Dustin Knapke, Chris Knatz, Kent Schlegel, LuAnna Scott 
Ushers:  Allen Scott, Alan Steinke, Jacob Barhorst  
Sacristan:  Kent Schlegel 
————————————————————————–————— 
Sun.  October 2   HR          11:00 am  Mass 
Servers:  Brandon Miller, Robert Bayham, Natalie Imwalle 
Lectors:   Dan Burke, Jill Schmitmeyer   
Extraordinary Ministers of Communion:   
Olivia Spieles, Karen Newlove, Janice Yahl, Teresa Bertke,    
Stephanie Brown, Matt Axe, Howard Homan 
 
 
 

Calendar of Events 

Sunday 
8:00 am 
9:30 am 
11:00 am 
11:00 am 

 
 
 

6:30 pm 

September 25 
Anniversary Mass & Choir at Holy Rosary    
Mass & Fellowship at St. Patrick                     
Mass at Holy Rosary   
Sunday School at Holy Rosary 
3 year olds meet in the school 
4 year olds and older start in the Church & then will be                             
released to the school  
Consoling the Heart Of Jesus - Cafeteria 

Monday 
8:00 am 

September 26 
Mass at Holy Rosary 

Tuesday 
8:15 am 
7:00 pm 
7:00 pm 

September 27 
Mass at Holy Rosary  
The Book of James - Modular Rm. 1 
HR Pastoral Council - Rectory Basement 

Wednesday 
10:30 am 
11:30 am 
12:05 pm 
6:30 pm 

7:00 - 8:00 pm 
7:00 - 8:00 pm 

7:00 pm 
7:00 - 8:00 pm 
8:00 - 9:00 pm 

September 28 
Legion of Mary - Modular Rm. 1 
Confessions at Holy Rosary 
Mass at Holy Rosary 
SP CCD & Mass  
HR CCD Grades 1-8 - School 
HR CCD Grades 9-12 - Meet at Gethsemane 
Adult Choir - Music Room 
Formed 101 - Modular Rm. 1 
Connect HRYG - Rectory Basement 

Thursday 
8:00 am 

6:30-8:15 pm 
6:30-8:15 pm 

7:00 - 8:30 pm 

September 29 
Mass at St. Patrick 
Little Flowers Girls’ Club - Cafeteria 
ConQuest Boys’ Club - School 
RCIA - Church for Tour 

Friday 
8:00 am 

September 30 
Mass at Holy Rosary     

Saturday 
3:30 pm 
4:30 pm 

October 1 
Confessions at Holy Rosary   
Mass at Holy Rosary     

Sunday 
8:00 am 

9:00am - 5:00pm 
9:30 am 
11:00 am 
11:00 am 

 
 
 

6:30 pm 

October 2 
Mass & Choir at Holy Rosary    
Net Retreat for High School Students 
Mass at St. Patrick                     
Mass at Holy Rosary   
Sunday School at Holy Rosary 
3 year olds meet in the school 
4 year olds and older start in the Church & then will be                             
released to the school  
Consoling the Heart Of Jesus - Cafeteria 

Steve and 
Kathy  

Frankenberg  
 

419-753-2056 

 

Grief  
Support 

Prayer 

Hotline 
 

Holy Rosary: 
 Julie 305-7937 

 

St. Patrick 
Judy 738-8702 

   

Weekend 
Mass  

4:30 pm 
 8:00 am 
9:30 am 
11:00 am 

 

435 

189 

175 

360 

1159 

Kogge Plumbing & Heating 
 

Sponsor of the Week 

WEDDING BANNS ARE ANNOUNCED   

The second time for  
Amanda Martin & Matthew Lammers 

School Donation Received 
 

A donation of $25 was given to the school in memory of Mark Axe. 
Thank you for your generosity! 



TWENTY-SIXTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 

Mass Intentions 
 

Mon. 09/26 Sts. Cosmas & Damian 
  Jb 1:6-22; Lk 9:46-50 
   8:00 am  HR         Walter Family 
 

Tues. 09/27 St. Vincent de Paul 
  Jb 3:1-3, 11-17, 20-23; Lk 9:51-56 
   8:15 am  HR Elaine Barhorst 
 

Wed. 09/28 Sts. Wenceslaus & Lawrence Ruiz 
  Jb 9:1-12, 14-16; Lk 9:57-62 
   12:05 pm HR         Paul Freytag 
       

Thurs. 09/29 Sts. Michael, Gabriel, & Raphael 
  Dn 7:9-10, 13-14; Jn 1:47-51 
   8:00 am SP Vocations 
    
Fri. 09/30 St. Jerome 
  Jb 38:1, 12-21; 40:3-5; Lk 10:13-16 
   8:00 am  HR   Kay Dingledine 
 

 Sat. 10/01 St. Therese of the Child Jesus 
  Jb 42:1-3, 5-6, 12-17; Lk 10:17-24 
      4:30 pm HR Marjorie Glaser 
         
Sun. 10/02 27th Sunday of Ordinary Time   
  Hb 1:2-3; 2:2-4; 2 Tm 1:6-8, 13-14; Lk 17:5-10 
   8:00 am  HR Bill Saum 
   9:30 am  SP Judy Jurosic 
 11:00 am  HR Catherine Kaylor 
    

Holy Rosary Adopt-a-Student 

Current Week Donations:  $            409.00 
Total Donations Received:  $       15,556.50 
Parishioner Participation:  148 Families 
 

The monthly Adopt-A-Student collection is to help         
  Holy Rosary School with its operating expenses. 

 

$410 was received in memory of Wilma Painter. 
Thank you for you generosity. 

Message from the Pastor 
 

Connect! That’s the name our Youth Group came up with 
last year to call themselves. Connect! It has a nice ring to 
it. It is so easy for  high school kids to disconnect from the 
world around them. The Youth Group wants to help them 
keep connected – to friends, to family, to the parish, and to 
God. At our second meeting of the year, I had all the kids 
over to my patio for a fire, snacks, and fun. It was a real 
bonding moment for the youth group. At the meeting, we 
passed around a card for our youth group director, Olivia 
Spieles, who has just given birth to her first son. So I and 
our seminarian, Ambrose, took over. Ambrose gave his 
vocation story, which delighted the kids. I told them that 
they need the fire of the Holy Spirit in their hearts to make 
the youth group work as it should.  
 

Fire can be a dangerous and uncontrolled thing. Think of 
the grass fires out West. But in regards to its symbolism in 
our spiritual life, it is the dynamic, energizing force of the 
Holy Spirit within us, which helps us realize our true      
potential in Christ and seek out his plan for our lives.  
 

This applies to anyone who is really interested in the true 
meaning of their life. We have to have the Spirit of God in 
our hearts; a spirit of true love, which will impel us to do the 
great things God has planned for us. Without that fire from 
above, the soul is lifeless, static, cold and hard. With God’s 
Spirit, it is full of life, warmth and energy, desiring to do all 
it can to please God and help others. 
 

As the fire burned that night on my patio and the nachos 
were munched, the kids made a commitment to the Youth 
Group, Connect! And they made a commitment to finding 
God’s Will for their lives – how they were to know, love and 
serve Him in this life, in order to be happy with Him for 
Eternity. 
 

We have some amazing young people at our parishes. We 
need to keep encouraging them to keep God in the first 
place in their lives and to seek to serve others rather than 
themselves. To do this, we have to first do it ourselves. 
Let’s continue to pray for our children and for the youth 
group at Holy Rosary. 

Holy Rosary Collection 
 

Adult Envelopes Issued:   557 
Adult Envelopes used:   187 
Parish Pay (Direct Deposit)     92 
 
Adult Offering:  $     9,402.50 
Loose Offering:  $        679.51 
Total Collection:  $   10,082.01 
 
Week Budgeted:  $     9,670.00 
Weekly Collection & Direct Deposit:  $   10,082.01 
Over/Short to date:            412.01 
  
YTD Total weekly budgeted:  $ 116,040.00 
YTD Total weekly collection:  $ 114,541.72 
Over/Short to date:  $    (1,498.28) 

St. Patrick Collection 
 
Adult Envelopes Issued:     55 
Adult Envelopes used:     33 
 
Adult Offering:  $        990.00 
Loose Offering:  $        255.14  
Total Collection:    $     1,245.14 
 
 
These collections are for the regular weekly collection     
envelopes along with Electronic Giving.  Special collections 
are listed  separately.  Thank you for your generous         
contributions. 



Catch the Excitement at  

Holy Rosary School 
 

 

Mr. Russell Kill loves all things Science and Math!  He 
has joined our Holy Rosary School staff as homeroom 7th 
and 8th teacher, teaching Pre-Algebra, Science, and 
Reading.  He also has grades 5 and 6 for both Science 
and Math.  Mr. Kill is married to Emily, a Holy Rosary 
graduate, and they have a 4-month old son, Leo.  While 
at Memorial, Mr. Kill was involved in DECA.  He earned 
his bachelor’s and master’s degree from Wright State 
University.  In 2008, Mr. Kill joined Holy Rosary Catholic 
Church through the RCIA program.  He enjoys spending 
time with his family, hiking and biking.  You will find him 
cheering on Notre Dame and the Reds.  Welcome to Holy 
Rosary, Mr. Kill! 
 

Holy Rosary CCD News 
 

HOLY ROSARY HIGH SCHOOL CCD NEWS 
 

September 28th 
 

Meet at Gethsemane Cemetery 
(Northwest corner by the barn) 
If it rains - meet at the church 

 

7p.m.-8p.m. 
Works of Mercy -  

Pray for the Living & the Dead 
 
 

CONNECT-HRYG  
 

8-9p.m. in Rectory Basement 
Rides provided by Adults to  
Holy Rosary Youth Group 

 

September 25, 2016 

 Thursday Evenings 
 

6:30 - 8:15 pm 
 

Holy Rosary School 
 

“ConQuest provides the human and spiritual formation 
boys need!”  Father Barry StechschulteFather Barry StechschulteFather Barry StechschulteFather Barry Stechschulte    

    

To learn more and/or register call:  
  Jim Schloemer 419-394-4267 
  Doug Mielke 937-710-2614 
Or email: 

     kdougmielke@yahoo.com 
 

Check our website:  www.holyrosarychurch.us  
 

Cost is $50, Scholarships Available 

Little Flowers Girls’ Club 
 

For Girls in Kindergarten thru 3rd Grade 
 

Thursday Evenings 
6:30 - 8:15 pm 

Meet in the Cafeteria 
 

This is a fun, faith-filled program for  Catholic girls  
based on saints biographies,  

the Catechism of the Catholic Church and Scripture. 
 

To register call: 
Sara Ahlers  419-303-7794  

or 
Julie Turos 734-812-6182 

 

Cost $50, Scholarships available 

ST. PATRICK YOUTH CHOIR 

 
An invitation is extended to all youth of the parish in 
grades K-8 to participate in the St. Patrick Youth Choir for 
the year.  The choir will usually sing twice a month at   
Sunday Masses and will generally rehearse from 8:30 - 
9:15 a.m. on the Sundays they will sing.  Youth choir will 
begin meeting on Sunday, September 18, then on      
Sunday, October 9.  Forms are available in the back of 
church and can be turned in to Polly Muhlenkamp at any 
Sunday Mass, brought to the first rehearsal or may be 
returned via email.   

If there are questions, contact Polly at  
419-305-8483 or cpmuhl@gmail.com. 

 

NET Retreat - Sunday, October 2 
 

9a.m. to 5p.m.  
 

Holy Rosary Cafeteria   
 

 Retreat required for all 9th Graders being Confirmed  
December 4th.   

 

All 10-12th graders are expected to  attend.   
 

Meet in the church basement at 9a.m.  
  

Day includes Mass at 11a.m., lunch, and an 
opportunity for Confessions.   

 
Ninth graders should have all Confirmation forms 
turned in by this day and will have a 5 minute  

meeting with Fr. Barry.  



BUS TRIP TO THE SHRINE OF CHRIST’S PASSION 
 

Where lives are changed one soul at a time! 
Sunday, October 9th 

 
Located at 10630 Wicker Ave. (US41) in St. John, Indiana, The Shrine of Christ’s Passion is a multi-media interactive, half 
mile winding Prayer Trail that depicts the last days of Jesus Christ’s life on earth.  Forty life-size, bronze sculptures in a     
tranquil setting complete with beautiful music and amazingly sculptured gardens allow visitors to experience the story of the 
Crucifixion and Resurrection as never before!  Chicago broadcaster, Bill Kurtis, narrates the audio recordings that you hear at 
listening stations along the path. 
 

Construction on the interactive winding pathway began in 2001 and included 3,000 yards of concrete, approximately 80 semi 
loads of boulders, and more than 1,000 trees and bushes.  Created by Texas artist Mickey Wills, 40 life-size bronze        
sculptures, weighing 300 to 700 pounds, vividly tell the story of the last days of Christ. 
 

The Shrine is operated by a non-denominational, non-profit, 501(c)(3) private foundation.   There is no cost for this         
excursion.  The proceeds from the Gift Shoppe and donations help to maintain the grounds. 
 

We will leave St. Marys at 6:15 am from K-Mart’s parking lot and return by 7:30 pm.  Bring your own sack lunch .  We will stop 
for supper on the way home.  If interested, call the parish office at 419-394-5050.  Available in the back of church and in the 
parish office are outlines of the day.  You can also see more information at:  www.shrineofchristspassion.org. 

ST. PATRICK’S TURKEY PARTY NEWS 
 

St. Patrick’s Turkey Party is fast approaching!!   We hope 
your  calendars are marked for November 13, 2016, to attend 
or help at this fun-filled evening.  This fund raiser provides a 
wonderful     community event and also helps to support the 
programs for youth and adults at our parish. 
 
As members of the organizing committee, we are requesting 
your support of the Turkey Party and ask that you consider a 
donation that would go into one of the themed baskets listed 
below or a cash donation which will be used to purchase 
items for one of our basket giveaways or to help defray ex-
penses.    
 
Basket themes are: 
Ohio State University     Date Night 
Christmas      Sports 
Kids       Wine/Chocolate 
Spa day       Movie Night 
Men’s/Women’s Gift certificates  
Gift Cards/ Monetary Donations 
 
If you would like to make a donation, we request it  be turned 
in by October 9, 2016.  Donations can be dropped off at Judy 
Steinke’s, 15595 Moulton Ft. Amanda Rd. or Mary Cogan, 
16133 Glynnwood New Knoxville Rd. Donations can also be 
picked up by giving either Judy Steinke, Mary Cogan or Jane 
Dwenger a call or brought to church after Sunday Mass.  
 
If you have any questions, please direct them to:  

Judy Steinke  419-738-8702  
Mary Cogan  419-657-2346 
Jane Dwenger 937-489-9372 

Interfaith Breakfast 
 

The Interfaith Meeting will be held on October 
7, at 9:30 am in the Meyer Community Room at 
Otterbein. Let’s show a good turn-out from Holy 
Rosary and St. Patrick. 

RCIA  
For all our friends who are interested in joining the     
Catholic Church, we invite you to visit a new Catholic 
Faith homepage:  http://www.Formed.org.  Access the 
online platform with the parish code TFWVVK.  Create 
your own username/e-mail and password.  From there 
click on the AUDIO selection.  Scroll down to the Prayer 
and   Spirituality.  Click on  An Invitation To Consider The    
Catholic Faith. This site will give you a sampling of the 
many topics we will be covering in the RCIA program. 
RCIA sessions meet on Thursday evenings from              
7-8:30pm. Call the parish office to register at 419-394-
5050.   

HOW FORMED WORKS 
 

Come to an introduction to FORMED workshop 
at Holy Rosary on  

Wednesday, September 28th, from 7-8p.m. 
We will meet in modular room 2. 

Please feel free to bring your laptop/ tablet/ iPhone or 
other electronic device.  

Call the parish office to register. 



 

RCIA Hospitality is Needed 
 

Again this year, we would like to 
have snacks provided for our 
RCIA/RCIC candidates each  
Thursday evening that they meet.  
If you are willing to volunteer to 
furnish snacks for a meeting or 
two, please call the parish office 
at  419-394-5050 to schedule a 
date.    

From Death to Life Eternal 
 

We extend our Christian sympathy to the family 
and friends of Maxine Wright.  
 

May the  never-ending power of God’s love bring 
them all peace in this difficult time of grief and  
adjustment. 

ONE WARM COAT 
 

It is time again for Holy Rosary Youth Group Connect  
to collect for the One Warm Coat Drive.  

Please bring in your clean,  
gently used coats, hats, mittens, gloves  

and new socks and place them in 
the boxes at the entrances of Holy Rosary Church.  

St. Patrick Parish wishes to thank Diane and 
Mark Hines for donating their time and talent 
in repairing and painting the front room in the 
rectory.  A job well done!  

 St. Thomas Cemetery  
 

The St. Thomas Cemetery at Glynwood is managed by 
an association of parishioners. The officers of the      
association are elected by the dues paying members. 
Officers consist of: President, Secretary and a Treasurer 
and are elected for  three year terms. One  is  elected 
each year. This year the position of Secretary is up for 
election. Candidates are Jeannette Brown, Jim Heilers 
and Allen Scott. Voting will take place at the 9:30 Mass 
on Sunday, October 2, 2016.   
 

The Cemetery members would like to acknowledge with 
great appreciation, Secretary Jean Schneider, who   
recently passed away, for her work the past three years. 
Her special  project was to put all the membership    
records and contributor records on computer.  

Enjoy A Family Day Out! 
 

Maria Stein Shrine of the Holy Relics 
 

Heritage Day Celebration 
 

September 25 

1 - 4:00 pm 
 

We invite you to join in our celebration of 170 Years 

of the presence of the Sisters at the Shrine. 
 

Youth Games & Activities 

Old Time Tractor Show 

Quilt Show 

Parish Trivia 

Petting Zoo 

Bingo 

Photo Booth 

Food Booths 

Pie Contest  

$1000 Drawing 

Rosary Balloon Launch 

 

Congratulations to Those Couples  

Celebrating Their 25, 50 and 60th  

Wedding Anniversaries at Holy Rosary 
    

25 Years of Marriage 

    
Kurt & Lori MeierKurt & Lori MeierKurt & Lori MeierKurt & Lori Meier    
Grant & Teresa MillerGrant & Teresa MillerGrant & Teresa MillerGrant & Teresa Miller    

            Tom & Cheryl WalterTom & Cheryl WalterTom & Cheryl WalterTom & Cheryl Walter        
                

50 Years of Marriage 

    
            Bryce & Carol ChivingtonBryce & Carol ChivingtonBryce & Carol ChivingtonBryce & Carol Chivington        

Norb & Rose RickerNorb & Rose RickerNorb & Rose RickerNorb & Rose Ricker    
    

60 Years of Marriage 

    
                                Jim & Martha BoehmerJim & Martha BoehmerJim & Martha BoehmerJim & Martha Boehmer        

Paul & Jeanette LennartzPaul & Jeanette LennartzPaul & Jeanette LennartzPaul & Jeanette Lennartz    
                                    Charlie & Mary WilkerCharlie & Mary WilkerCharlie & Mary WilkerCharlie & Mary Wilker        

Living the Lectionary Radio Show 
 

Tune in to hear Fr. Barry on Mondays  
at 9:30 am on Radio Maria 
88.7 FM or radiomaria.us 



St. Patrick Pastoral Council Minutes of September 12, 2016 

 
The meeting was called to order and opened with a prayer lead by President Kent Schlegel. 
Chris Knatz made a motion to accept the June minutes as emailed and Vern Yahl seconded the motion.  All were 
in favor. 
 

Old Business 
 

Kent Schlegel went over the information he received from two propane companies, Truepoint and Landmark for 
the new boiler.  CC propane has not returned his call.   
 

Father reported the Glynn property was purchased by the parish.  With more parking area available, signs for "no 
parking" along the cemetery will be put up since it is a traffic hazard. 
 

Altar candlesticks are being polished by Dayton Supply and converted to oil. 
 

A hanging sanctuary light will be mounted on the wall. 
 

Roof on the rectory will be replaced yet this year, weather permitting. 
 
Finance report:   
 
Council reviewed parish finances.  Report shows parish is in the black including the purchase of the new boiler 
and Glynn property. 
 

Council reviewed the contract from Window Creations for the restoration and preservation of our stained glass 
windows. Total cost of project is $129,950 and will be started in 2017. Donations from parishioners and friends 
of the parish are being accepted.  Father will be signing the contract to lock in the 2016 prices as quoted. 
 
Pastor's Report: 

 

Father reported the Consoling the Heart of Jesus retreat has started and many St. Patrick parishioners are         
participating. 
 

CCD will start September 14, and Father will have Mass for CCD on Wednesday, September 21. 
 

Attendance for Adoration has been good, but could be better.  Father will be talking to the parish about participat-
ing. 
It was noted the organ is not working.  Polly Muhlenkamp will contact repair man. 
Bells are not ringing properly.  Maintenance Committee will follow up on this. 
 
New Business 

 
Turkey Party tickets will be disturbed on October 2nd.  A dinner with Father Barry will be auctioned off at the 
party as in the past. 
 

Work on the church entrance will continue in the month of October.   
 
 
The meeting ended with a prayer by Father Barry.   
 
The next scheduled meeting will be October 10, 2016, at 7:00, 
at the St. Patrick Rectory. 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
Mary Ellen Brown 
 

Present:	Present:	Father	Barry	Stechschulte,	Kent	Schlegel,	Linda	Lunz,	Dave	Dwenger,	Ellen	Brown,		

Chris	Knatz,		Vern	Yahl,	Ed	Poeppleman	(maintenance)		and	Seminarian	Ambrose	Dobrozsi	

Not	present:	Dave	Steinke,	LuAnna	Scott,	Nick	Brackman	

St. Patrick Pastoral Council Members 
 

Kent Schlegel   (President)  419-733-5599 
    

Ellen Brown   419-300-8855 
 

Linda Lunz    419-394-8662 
 

Christine Knatz   419-657-6884 
 

Nicholas Brackman   419-657-2199 
 

David Dwenger   937-489-9372 


